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The Enchantment Flyer 
Official Publication of the 

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 
J u n e   2 0 1 6  V o l u m e  3 8  N o .  6  

    Tin Lizzies of  

Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM  

87190-0473 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of 

the Model T Ford Club of America.  Individual member-

ship is strongly encouraged, & available $40 per year 

which includes the Vintage Ford Magazine.  Send your 

membership to: 

MTFCA  

PO Box 126 

Centerville, Indiana 47330 

 765-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com 

T N’Vittles in May  
Photo by Ann Merewether 
 
Monthly, on the second Saturday, 
we meet at a restaurant for T 
N'Vittles. On May 14, we met at 
Weck’s  in Rio Rancho with our 
hosts the Lance Family.  We had 
28 people attending including  To-
ny and Patti  with daughter and 
grandchild from Portales and  our 
new members from Wi , Duane 
and Juanita Nicholson .    
The picture to the left is our cars 
in line at Weck’s  there are 6 cars 
in line;  owned by  Don Mitchell,  
Bob & Robbi Ross, Mark and Sha-
ron Dominguez, Neil and Mary 
Ann O’Brien, Dave and Ann 
Merewether, and Paul and Mari-
lyn Duncan. As always, our cars 
drew a lot of attention from pass-
ersby. The food was great, cars 
were fantastic and  camaraderie 
was excellent.  
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2015 Tin Lizzie Officers 
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President     Mark Dominguez             899-5628 

                                             mtford@Q.com     (c )     264-9970   

 

Vice President      Vaughn Rockafellow         410-7492 

 vrockafellow@aol.com 

 

Secretary                    Ann Merewether              881-0104 

                                    amerewether@aol.com  (c) 710-2210 

 

 Treasurer                 Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com     ©  710-6228 

   

    

Directors    
                                                 

                                      Paul  Duncan         345-1343 

           pandmdu@swcp.com        ©    710-6228 

 

          Tom Miles                                  822-0620 

         ford27@aol.com   (cell)          252-7167                 

           

        Donna Hansen                      508-4589 

   donnabillhansen@gmail.com 

Email Committee       Kirk & Susan Peterson               438-2603 

   susanandkirk@msn.com 

 

Telephone Committee Linda Riel       459-5897 

   lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Newsletter Editor Robbi Ross.                         293-1676 

   robbialb@aol.com   

 

Web Master  Mark Wing                     271-8912 

   msjbwing@msn.com 

 

Librarian                   Mark & Sharon Dominguez     899-5628 

   mtford@q.com 

 

Quartermaster  Larry  Azevedo                      898-7700 

   dribblebit@comcast.net 

 

T N Vittles/  Linda Riel                                      459-5897 

Refreshments  lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Program Coordinator  Board of Directors   

   

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre                     883-3175 

   hinavarre@aol.com 

 

Car Council  Dave Merewether                    881-0104 

 

Historian  Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com 

       

Hospitality                  Bernice Young                           294-7450 

                                                       modeltdoctor@centurylink.net 

 

 

 

2015  Committee Contacts. 

We Welcome New Members!! 

Scott  Stuart 

548 W Meadowlark Ln  

Corrales        phone 934-8390 

Was a previous member. Does not have a T but an 

A. He has been to some work parties and is very 

knowledgeable about antique cars.  

Tin Lizzie Library 

We have many books, & other  

media ready to check out from  

our library. 

Mark Dominguez, our Club 

 Librarian,  has compiled a list of  

everything we have & you can  

access that list on our website,  

www.tinlizziesofabq.com, 

 or contact Mark at 899-5628.  
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Events for next 3 Months 
June 4  Annual breakfast meeting at the Vineyard. Host is 

Betty Housholder we will offer rides in our T’s to any resi-

dent that desires one. Breakfast is $4 each . Starts at 8 AM 

June 4  National Tour Committee meeting at 10:30 at the 

Vineyard 

June 11  St Theresa Center across from Kasemen has re-

quested that we show our cars for the residents again. 

There are no rides just park your car from 10-12 and talk to 

whoever comes over. These residents  really appreciate our 

cars as their first car was probably a T. 

June 11  5:30 PM Laura Kammerer’s  Celebration of Life  will 

be held at Coronado State Monument in Bernalillo. Laura 

was a member of  our club and  passed away earlier this 

year. Light refreshments will be served see Linda Riel if you 

wish to help with refreshments. 

June 23 6PM National Tour Committee meets before regular 

meeting 

June 23  7PM Regular meeting at Vineyard host  are the Ger-

ald Hash and the Wrights 

June 26—July 1  Land of Enchantment Tour 

July 4   Parade and Picnic in Corrales 

July 9 N'Vittles at Abuelita’s  NM Kitchen 6083 Isleta Bd SW 

8:30 AM  (Note new time) Host is Dave Ferro 

Join Dave after breakfast for a tour of Gutierrez– Hubbel   

House 

July 28 7PM meeting at the Vineyard clubhouse hosts for the 

evening are Vern & Pat Willan 

August 13  Rich Ford Edgewood Car Show 
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President’s Corner 
Hi all, 
Coming down to the home stretch. The tour is 
just a weeks a way. Plans are looking great. Peo-
ple are getting nervous. This is when we need to 
shine. With your help we can make this tour one 
of the best.  
 
I know that when there's a job to be done we as a 
group will step up and get it done. That's what I 
love about the club.  
 
Finally the weather is great. Looks like Spring has 
found us. Time to get out and drive. 
We do have a some activities coming up before 
the National tour so be sure to check the upcom-
ing events section in this newsletter.  Also, I have 
been told that the fourth of July parade and pic-
nic in Corrales is still a go. 
 
On personal note, I would like to remember all 
those who made the Ultimate sacrifice for our 
country to keep us safe. If it wasn't for them we 
could not have the freedoms we all enjoy. They 
may be gone but not forgotten. 
 
Hope to see you at the next function. 
Mark Dominguez 

 
The Ford Logo through the years from      

Marilyn Duncan 

Hospitality Corner 

Thankfully no one needed a card  from our 

Hospitality  chairwoman this month.  Means all is 

well but If you know of someone in our club  who 

needs a little  sunshine contact Bernice Young. 
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HAPPY  

ANNIVERSARY !  

 

Paul & Margie Beck 6/8 

Gerald & Linda Hash 6/8 

David & Ann Merewether 6/12 

Paul & Nancy Musgrave 6/16 
Duane & Anita Nicholson 6/15 

Shawn Welch 6/1 

Duane Nicholson 6/1 

Tim O’Brien 6/5 

Paul Beck 6/10 

Don Gaines 6/10 

Anita Nicholson   6/15 

Robbi Ross 6/17 

Vern Willan 6/19 

Jessica Lance  6/24 

Brendan Wing  6/26 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!!         

 
For Sale & Want Ads 

LuLuBelle—Linda Riel’s 1926 4door Model T is for sale  good condition, runs good, interior is as nice as 

exterior. Four new tires, new roll of carpet, and parts . $11,000 or OBO Needs to sell contact Linda at 
505-459-5897 

Bob Ross has a 1925 Model TT Fire Aux Truck for sale. Been  worked on extensively. Many new parts. 

New wood, paint and many new parts $6500  Contact Bob at 505-293-1676 

For Sale: Model T pre-owned selected parts,  1909—1927. Call John Hayne 294-4434. 

My brother has a Model A or T chassis in his garage (in Ojo Caliente) that he would like to sell.  I have 8 
pictures that I can email to you (2 at a time) if you know of anyone interested.  Many thanks for any 

help you can provide.  Phil's home phone is 505-747-7258 

The Annual Museum car show was held on May 14 this year. 

Several Lizzie  members showed their cars. New Member Jim 

Glover  Star Touring won the President's Award.  Also showing 

cars were the Merewethers, the Petersons, Glover  and Paul 

Beck whose  C Cab truck is shown here. Photo by Ann 

Merewether 

Good way to show our cars and invite people to join.  Thanks to 

all who participated. 

https://mail.aol.com/webmail/getPart?uid=29838980&partId=5&saveAs=DSC_0634.JPG
tel:505-747-7258
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email lmrlu-

lubell@juno.com.  Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you’ve chosen the location!   The follow-

ing dates are subject to change!  Breakfasts usually start at 800AM, but please check for any changes!! 

T n Vittles 2016 

Date Hosted By Place 

1/9 Bob & Robbi Ross thank you 

2/13 Mark & Sharon Dominguez thank you 

3/12 Tom & Cathy Miles thank you 

4/9 Linda Riel thank you 

5/14 Philip & Jessica Lance Thank you 

6/4 Betty Housholder The Vineyard our meeting place 

7/9 Dave  Ferro 

Abuelita's New Mexican Kitchen @ 6083 Isleta Blvd SW 
(approx 2.7 miles s of Rio Bravo intersection).  Reserved 
parking out front.  8:30 note time change 

8/13 Dave & Ann Merewether Owl Café @ 800 Eubank NE  (I-40) 

9/10 Vernon & JoAn Armstrong Henrietta's @ 740 Main St in Los Lunas 

10/8 Bill & Donna Hansen Delish @ 3705 Elison Rd NW 

11/12 Bernice Young Annie's Soup Kitchen @ 3107 Eubank NE (Candelaria) 

December  No Breakfast No Breakfast 

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE  

BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED 

Meeting Refreshments 2016 

Date Provided By Provided By   

1/28 President Vice President thank you 

2/25 Dan & Holly Rochford Kirk & Susan Peterson thank you 

3/24 Betty Housholder Tom & Cathy Miles thank you 

4/28 Brian Dean Mark & Susan Wing  thank you 

5/26 Robbi Ross Marilyn Duncan  Thank you 

6/23 Gerald Hash Jahn & Barbara Wright   

7/28 Vern & Pat Willan  Jeff Richards   

8/25 ice cream social ice cream social   

9/22 Don Mitchell  Mary Ann O’Brien & Janice Gauna   

10/27 Vern Harvey  Bob Hawk & Liz Scott   

11/17 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  
1 week early due to 
Thanksgiving  

December  No Meeting No Meeting   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE   
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 TIN LIZZIES CLUB MEETING MINUTES 
May 26, 2016 

 
 Mark Dominguez called the May meeting of the Tin Lizzies to order and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.  He 
welcomed Tom MacGugan from Las Cruces to the meeting. 
 The April minutes were approved as published in the April Newsletter Ann Merewether reported no corre-
spondence during the month. 
  Treasurer Marilyn Duncan gave the Treasurer's report.  She reported expenses of $177.80 and income 
of $245.50.  The $200.00 donation included in that amount had been previously included in the April report. 
 Dave Merewether gave the NM Car Council report.  The May 11 meeting had been devoted to filling the goodie 
bags for entrants in the May 15 car show at the Albuquerque Museum.  The car show on the 15 was a nice show with 
mostly Resto Rods.  Jim Glover did win an award, and Kirk Peterson, Dave Merewether and Paul Beck also displayed 
cars. 
 Kirk Peterson is sending out e-mails as requested and had a telephone number for new members Scott and Ali-
cia Stewart for Linda Riel's calling list. 
 Robbi Ross needs materials for the Newsletter by 7:00 Monday evening, May 30. 
 There were 941 unique visitors to the Tin Lizzie website during the last month.  Mark has posted pictures and 
articles of the Power Ford show, the Weck's breakfast and another work day at the Azevedo home. 
 Bernice Young reports all members are well and no cards were sent in the last month. 
 Mark Dominguez reports that he still needs to add a video to the library.  All materials may be checked out. 
 Historian Marilyn Duncan has given video film to Tom Miles that he will convert to digital. 
 Robbie and Bob Ross and Marilyn and Paul Duncan provided cookies and milk for our meeting refreshments.  
Thank you for the delicious treat. 
 Mark Wing, Paul and Marilyn Duncan, Don Mitchell, Betty and Mike Housholder, and Mark Dominguez dis-
played cars for the Power Ford Car Show. 
 A jewel in the club activities is the work days hosted by Larry Acevedo at his garage.  Recent work included the 
rear end rebuild of Kirk Peterson's car and major rework on the car of Ken Carpenter to make it navigable. 
 Six Model T cars and several modern cars made the tour to Madrid for lunch after a stop at the Mark and Susan 
Wing home for breakfast.  Bruce Daniel's car with Vern Armstrong driving (and mechanicing) had to have the carbure-
tor rebuilt.  The fiber timing gear failed on Dave Merewether's center door on the way home.   Despite a frantic call to 
Larry Azevedo in California for help, the car could not be field repaired and it was trailered back to Albuquerque.   The 
club voted that both Dave Merewether and Ken Carpenter should be awarded a “Little Peep” for their car problems. 
 The T 'n Vittles breakfast on May 14 was hosted by Phillip and Jessica Lance at Weck's restaurant with 6 cars on 
display and 28 people enjoying breakfast together.  The following day, Zach Lance participated in a fundraiser for St. 
Baldrick's Children Cancer.  This event resulted in $15,000.00 being raised for cancer research. 
 Linda Riel will now store the paper goods used by the club for meeting refreshments, formerly done by Vaughn 
Rockefeller. 
 Marilyn Duncan had copies of the new club brochure with artwork by Mark Wing.  These will be used by mem-
bers to promote our club. 

 Discussion was opened on the proposed Bylaws revision for Life Membership that was presented at the April 
meeting.  It was determined that there were 40 voting members in attendance, with 15 required for a quorum.  No mo-
tion was required because the proposed revision was presented by the Board.  The pros and cons were discussed, with 
Don Mitchell suggesting an additional clarification to the amendment.  A vote was taken on the proposed amendment 

and it passed by a vote of 31 to 1.  A vote was then taken on the proposed  
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amendment to the amendment which passed by a 30 to 1 count.  The revised Bylaw for Life Membership is as fol-
lows: 
 “Article III Members 
 Section 2. Life Members 
 a. Members who are Founding Members of the Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque and who have paid $120.00 
 dues to the general Club treasury will no longer pay annual dues.  Spouse may become a Life Member 
  and pays no annual dues. 
 
 b.  Members in good standing for four years of continuous membership who have paid a one time 
 payment of $150.00 to the general Club treasury will no longer pay annual dues.  Spouse may become a 
 Life Member and pays no annual dues. 
 
 c. Members in good standing for four years of continuous membership who have reached the age of 80 
 years by December 31st become Life Members on January 1st of the next calendar year and will no 
 longer pay annual dues.  Spouse may become a Life Member and pays no annual dues. 
 
 Section 4. (Entirely deleted)” 
 
 Betty Housholder will host the June 4th breakfast at the Vineyard.  Breakfast will cost $4.00.  Club members 
will provide rides for the residents of the park as a thank you for allowing our club to meet there each month.  At 
10:30 Larry Azevedo will conduct committee meetings in preparation for the National Tour. 
 St. Theresa's Healthcare and Rehabilitation Center at 7900 Constitution Ave NE will make a club donation in 
return for cars placed on display between the hours of 10:00 am and 12:00 noon. 
 Our Model T cars are optional to display at the Celebration of Life for Laura Kammerer.  This will be held 
June 11th at 5:30 pm at the Coronado Historic Site in Bernalillo. 
 Linda Riel announced that Rich Ford has requested that we display our cars at their Edgewood dealership on 
August 13.  It was noted that this date is the date previously announced for our cars to be displayed at the National 
Nuclear Museum with the airplanes.  Efforts are being made to reschedule one of the events to a different date. 
 Our club received a credit from Vista Print when we ordered the magnetic door signs for the tour.  This cred-
it is being offset by orders for discounts for merchandise orders by members.  Samples of shirts and hats were on 
display for members to check sizes and colors before placing orders. 
 Plaques were displayed that will be presented as a thank you to Mr. Schneider of Rich Ford at the National 
Tour banquet.  We appreciate the wonderful support that he has given us over the years.  Also a “Thank You” to 
Vern Willam for the beautiful walnut bases for the plaques. 
 Committee meetings to work on plans for the National Tour were held in lieu of our usual program.  More 
volunteers were solicited for Tour events. 
 Raffle winners were Danielle Lance, Kirk Peterson, and Bernice Young. 
 Refreshments for our June meeting will be provided by Gerald Hash and Jahn and Barbara Wright. 
 The meeting was adjourned. 
  
 Respectfully submitted 
 Ann Merewether 
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8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112 
SALES: 1-800-950-6529  |  SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016 

 

 

 

RICH FORD HAS GRACIALLY  SPONSORED ALBUQUERQUE TIN LIZZIES  FOR MANY YEARS.   PLEASE PATRONIZE 
THEM IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR SERVICE OR TO BUY A NEW CAR. 

 

 

        

19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD, NM 87015 
SALES: 1-800-673-9935  |  SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935 

Important dates to remember for the National Tour 

June 1 deadline for input for the Notebooks 

June 10  Deadline for Pueblo info 

June 19 at 1:00 PM we will be assembling books at the Ross house @1815 Childers Dr NE . From Wyoming 

and Indian School we are 4 blocks east of Wyoming north of Indian School. 

June 23  at 3 PM at the Vineyard, goody bags will be put together. Betty  is the coordinator for this. 

Saturday, June 25 at Elegante Hotel, 12 PM—5 PM greeters for early arrival of participants  

Sunday, June 26 at Elegante Hotel 9 AM all hands on deck !  We officially open the Land of Enchantment Tour 

Thanks to all who have worked so diligently on this Tour from donating door prizes, raffle prizes, assemblers 

and the committee headed by co-chairs Bernice and  Larry. 

NICE JOB TIN LIZZIES ! 

http://www.rich-ford.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/
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WORK DAYS 

Photos by Bob Ross and Mark Wing 

May work days were busy. Ken Carpenter brought in his family’s  Speedster  which had to be  completely 

gone over.  Carburetor had to be rebuilt, battery was dead had to charge it, clean the spark plugs, engine/

valves were partially  frozen,  and fuel system had to be  checked. It wouldn’t even crank before but after 

our crew went to work, Ken drove it on the ditch bank in Corrales.  Another fine job from the work crews. 

Kurt’s re-built  axle being held by Dave F,  

with Michael, Kirk and Larry 

 

 

 

The Carpenter’s  1916 Speedster with Ken and his friend  James 

 

 

Michael working 

on  Spark Coils 

 

 

 

Kirk, Dave and Larry with Larry’s new toy a Piston Knurler 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Marilyn gets 

her hands dirty working with Kirk (Ladies  are  welcome to 

all work parties) 

Mark, Dave, Larry and Kirk working on Busters axle 
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 VOLUNTEER LIST FOR LAND OF ENCHANTMENT TOUR 2016  

PARKING AT HOTEL ELEGANTE’  

SATURDAY, JUNE 25  

12 PM – 5 PM  

1. DAVE MEREWETHER    2. TONY MARCHAND   3. LARRY AZEVEDO  

SUNDAY, JUNE 26  

9 AM – 12 PM  

1. LARRY AZEVEDO    2. PHILIP LANCE   3. ZACK LANCE  

12PM-5PM  

1. DAVE MEREWETHER    2. DON MITCHELL  

TUESDAY, JUNE 28  

PARKING AT SANTA FE- SEE KIRK PETERSON FOR DETAILS  

1. ANTHONY SCHROEDER   2. PAUL DUNCAN   3. MARILYN DUNCAN  

SHUTTLE BY STAN GAUNA AND DAVE FERRO  

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 29 PARKING AT FULLER LODGE  

1. TOM MAC GUGAN    2. SKIP DUNN  

GREETERS HOTEL ELEGANTE’ LOBBY  

SATURDAY, JUNE 25 ELEGANTE’ HOTEL 1PM-6PM  

1. BETTY HOUSHOLDER    2. DONNA HANSEN  

SUNDAY, JUNE 26 9AM-12PM  

1. TOM MILES     2. BETTY HOUSHOLDER  

12PM-5PM  

1. MARK WING     2.. BRIAN DEAN  

SUNDAY, JUNE 26 9AM-12PM SET UP REGISTRATION  

1. SHARON DOMINGUEZ  2. ROBBI ROSS   3.BOB ROSS 

4.   JANICE GAUNA 

12PM-6PM  

1. SHARON DOMINGUEZ   2. SAMANTHA SANCHEZ  3. JESSICA LANCE     

4. JESSALYN LANCE    5. JANICE GAUNA  
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BRING IN DOOR PRIZES AND CHECK NBRS FOR DOOR PRIZES  

10AM-12PM  

1. ANN MEREWETHER    2. DAVE MEREWETHER  

12PM-6PM  

1. PAUL DUNCAN    2. MARILYN DUNCAN  

RAFFLE TABLE SET UP AND SELL TICKETS 10AM-6PM  

1. VAUGHN ROCKAFELLOW   2. JULIE DILTS  

3. TOM MAC GUGAN UNTIL 3 PM  4. RUSSELL DILTS  

SUNDAY, JUNE 26 FIESTA PARTY  

3PM UNTIL CLOSE  

1. SUSAN PETERSON    2. FRAN GURULE   3. LINDA RIEL  

4. MARY ANN O’BRIEN    5. JEFF RICHARDS   6. ANN MEREWETHER  

7. TOM MAC GUGAN    8. LORNA AZEVEDO  

HOSPITALITY ROOM HOTEL ELEGANTE’  

SUNDAY, JUNE 26 SET UP HOSPITALITY ROOM 10AM  

1. LORNA AZEVEDO   2. LINDA RIEL   3. JEFF RICHARD  

HOSPITALITY ROOM ATTENDANTS  

SUNDAY, JUNE 26  12PM-4PM  

1. PAUL DUNCAN    2. MARILYN DUNCAN   3. JAHN WRIGHT  

4. DONNA HANSEN  

MONDAY , JUNE 27  3PM-6PM  

1. JAHN WRIGHT    2. JANICE GAUNA  

SET UP FOR PIZZA PARTY AND HELP SERVE  

CLEAN UP HOSPITALITY ROOM AND MOVE TO VAN AT CLOSE  

MONDAY, JUNE 27  4PM-UNTIL CLOSE  

1.  ANN MEREWETHER    2. BETTY HOUSHOLDER   3. MICHAEL HOUSHOLDER 

 4. BERNICE YOUNG    5. JOE FELLIN    6. LARRY AZEVEDO  

7. LORNA AZEVEDO  

THURSDAY, JUNE 30  5PM-8PM  

SET UP HOSPITALITY ROOM AT HOTEL ELEGANTE’  

1. JAHN WRIGHT    2. BETTY HOUSHOLDER           3. LINDA RIEL   

4. JEFF RICHARDS  
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FRIDAY, JULY 1 8AM-10AM.  HSOPITALITY ROOM ATTENDANTS 

1. SUSAN WING    2. JAHN WRIGHT  

10A.M. -2PM  

1. TOM MILES     2. JAHN WRIGHT   3. DON MITCHELL  

FRIDAY, JULY 1    2PM  

CLEAN UP HOSPITALITY ROOM AND MOVE IT TO BERNICE’S VAN  

1. DONNA HANSEN    2. BILL HANSEN    3. BETTY HOUSHOLDER 

 4. MICHAEL HOUSHOLDER 

BUFFALO THUNDER FACILITY  

HOSPITALITY ROOM ATTENDANTS  

TUESDAY, JUNE 28 4PM-6PM  

1. ANTHONY SCHROEDER   2. PATTI SCHROEDER   3. MARK WING     

 4. BRIAN DEAN  

6PM-8PM  

1. STAN GAUNA    2. JANICE GAUNA   3. BERNICE YOUNG     

4 . JOE FELLIN  

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 29 HOSPITALITY ROOM ATTENDANTS 4PM-6PM  

1. TOM MILES    2. SUSAN WING   3. MARK WING   

4. FRAN GURULE  

6PM-8PM  

CLOSE AND MOVE TO BERNICE’S VAN  

1. BERNICE YOUNG    2. JOE FELLIN    3. VAUGHN ROCKAFELLOW   

 4. MARK WING    5. SUSAN WING  

HOTEL ELEGANTE’ FACILITY  

FRIDAY, JULY 1 EVENING BANQUET HOST AND HOSTESSES  

SET UP CENTERPIECES AND DECORATIONS 3PM-CLOSE  

1. BERNICE YOUNG    2. LORNA AZEVEDO   3. SUSAN WING     

4. MARK WING     5. SHARON DOMINGUEZ  6. MARK DOMINGUEZ  

7. JESSICA LANCE    8. PHILIP LANCE   9. ANN MEREWETHER     

10. JOE FELLIN  
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MISC VOLUNTEERS  

THURSDAY, JUNE 23    3PM-???  

HELP BETTY HOUSHOLDER STUFF GOODIE BAGS AT VINEYARD  

1. VAUGHN ROCKAFELLOW   2. SUSAN WING   3. ANN MEREWETHER     

4. DONNA HANSEN    5. BERNICE YOUNG   6. LORNA AZEVEDO  

7. ROBBI ROSS  

HELP ROBBI ASSEMBLE TOUR BOOK, SUNDAY, JUNE 19  1 PM @ 1815 CHILDERS NE  

1. ROBBI ROSS     2. VAUGHN ROCKAFELLOW  3. DONNA HANSEN  

 4. SHARON DOMINGUEZ   5. BERNICE YOUNG   6. LORNA AZEVEDO  

7.  BOB ROSS    8.  LARRY AZEVEDO 

REMINDER TO OURSELVES 

Whether  you are serving at Fuller Lodge, directing traffic, or some other volunteer position, 

you need to remember that the tour takes place in June, in Central and Northern NM. Our 

state is great for lots of things, but don’t forget we are closer to the sun, thus sunburns are a 

nasty thing in you get without thinking. So, even if you aren’t driving your T,  

you need to  remember:   

 water, 

 sunscreen  

sunhat or cap 

Insect repellant 

Bathing suit and towel, if you are going swimming 

Banquet dress is vintage or Western 

 

Thanks for volunteering Tin Lizzies ! Tour will be great because of YOU! 
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The Enchantment Flyer 
 

ATTENTION: 

The Tin Lizzies 
will meet at  

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NE 

7:00 PM on the 
 3rd Thursday 
 In November,  

 
COME JOIN  

 
THE FUN ! 

The Enchantment Flyer is  

Published monthly for the 

enjoyment of the Tin Lizzies 

of Albuquerque.  If you have 

something you would like to 

include, please contact Robbi 

Ross, editor at 293-1676 or 

robbialb@aol.com 

 

Thanks for reading ! 

 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 


